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Board Members in Attendance

Corinne Olson

President
Chet Latawiec

Eric Potthoff

Rick Fanning

Matt Westlund

Not in Attendance
Craig Weston

Vice President
Derrell Singh

Vice President

Steve Meglen

Jim Schwintek

Lynn Huebner

Chris Vogel

Bob Miller

Ben Stai

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Corryn Anderson

Rance Sinclair

Theresa Martin

Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7:10pm.
Public forum – none
Theresa Martin asked if there is any kind of rules that we have to follow with baked goods at concessions and there was discussion about that; she was thinking maybe we could make more money at concessions by having those.  Nancy and Corryn commented that we have tried stuff like cutting up fruit in the past and it has not been beneficial.  And we decided it is not a good idea to have homemade items in concessions since we are regulated.  She asked if we are a 501C3 and that she has a form to be filled out for the Y because we donated a lot of used equipment.  Theresa will work with Nancy on that.
Rance said he talked to Chris Vogel about organizing the storage at Lion’s better and he may work on that.  Nancy said that Scott Fussy was going to help with that also so he may want to check with him.  Everyone commented that it is great to try to clean it up but it seems everyone does not always put things back where they belong and it is an ongoing battle trying to keep those storages organized.  Chet said the Soderville shed needs to be organized also.
New Business
BHS baseball using our website – Ernie Johnson is on the board for BHS Baseball and he had asked if the BHS Booster Club could use our website for the Traveling Baseball. The board decided to not do this as it opens up too much discussion on other organizations wanting to do the same and where we draw the line.  
Kick-off party – Corinne is going to do something different for the evening party this year.  The day party is still going to be about the same and if the weather is good then we can have it but she wants to have the night party at Brunswick so there is still something for the kids if the day party can’t happen.  At Brunswick it will cost $20 per person for everything for 4 hours of time.  The alcohol part of the party at Ham Lake Lanes was too much work.  The places we have worked with have been challenging to say the least and only about 100 have been coming, so if we focus the party on the kids by doing it at Brunswick then it gives the families something to do together.  There is a $2500 budget for this party.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – Corryn  wanted Mike Fitzpatrick’s number so she can check into meat from another company.  She is looking into changing the price of candy bars because we don’t make much money off candy.  We make the most money off of water and Gatorade.  She will look everything over before next season.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
Soderville Baseball – Stai – Chet reported that they discussed the volunteer fees and they came up with a $50 volunteer fee instead of $30.  So it is actually adding a $20 volunteer fee to the current one.  Nancy will add $20 to the fees for in-house baseball only then.  The 10U invitational has been added as a tournament with MYAS.  We talked about Tournament Baseball and the numbers and if there are going to be enough for a team.  They would like to have a person designated for the volunteer fee with the head coach and they would like to have them each have a designated assistant.  This will be for 10U and older but only the head coach will get the volunteer fee for 6U and 8U.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – not present
Traveling baseball – Fanning – Rick gave highlights from their meeting on December 11.  Rick asked if there was any luck with the review of the by-laws from Corinne and Corinne said she wanted more members to review them.   Sarah and Rick are going through their policies to get a handbook together to review in January and there will be a few copies of that while they are going through the process.  Rick would like to have it so that everyone does not need to call for questions all the time so that is the purpose of the handbook.  Rick has the Sports Center hours and Complete Game for their teams to practice in the off season.  They are making plans to get the coaches together and he would like to have them help develop the in-house coaches.  Rick will work with Chet on that training for the coaches.  Rick said Eric Fenn is in charge of the fundraising and they are looking at the Pizza Feast option and the tournament and the possible salt fundraiser again.  They have a flyer made and posted for the tournament and on MYAS and they were going to make it a true invitational but now they are doing first come first serve like in the past.  Rick said they spent $7,000 for equipment to replenish and for uniforms they are very close to being set on those; Scott is getting bids out to different places right now.  The uniform cost is going to go up a little but there is a significant upgrade to the uniform.  
Background check discussion – Rick talked about the timing of the background checks and if they should do one on the assistants.   The background check should for sure be done on new coaches before they are with the kids.  Rich will work with Nancy to get this going for the Traveling Baseball coaches.  For in-house we have not done a check on assistants in the past because sometimes there are many assistants on each team.  The board decided though that we will do a background check on one assistant per team for 10U and up and the head coach must make sure that person can be with the players if he/she is not able to be there.  For Traveling Fastpitch the MMFL league is not doing background checks on coaches but the board thinks we should still do our own check to cover ourselves instead of relying on MMFL.
Matt Westlund it the new treasurer for traveling baseball – Matt reported that BATBA is at a cash surplus and doing fine financially; he said Ernie and Carl left them in a good position.  Matt commented that the next step is to determine what the future goals are for traveling baseball.  For the 2015 season he is looking at what came through last year and they lost about $1300 so he is being more conservative with the numbers to have them at a break even this year.  Then if they have more fundraisers should be enough to cover all the expenses.  Matt wanted more details about the SBAA fee that BATBA pays each year for the Operating Expenses part of the organization.  Corinne said that Craig is working on figuring out what it costs to run Soderville for every player that we have and we need to have that number before we can continue this discussion. 
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – Corrine O. had a meeting with Tom Reiner and they went over thoughts on field improvements for Ham Lake.  They talked about the outlying fields the most; Wisen’s, Patricia, Pinger, Twin Birch; everyone agrees that those fields are horrible.  Tom said he would at least go put some dirt down on those fields and he will do that early spring. Tom said it will cost about $1,000/field for the dirt.  It would be good to put some money into the worst field then the year after and try to get those fields in better condition.   They talked about City #3 and how horrible that field is; sprinkler system is in the wrong spot, infield grass does not have enough base dirt underneath it and it needs to be repulled and regarded and all that so it is going to take some time but they will start working on it.  They talked about shutting that field down for fall ball and the board agreed that should not be a problem.  They also discussed the concession stand and putting up a new building at Lion’s with running water and bathrooms.  Corinne would like this to be our focus for fundraising as our big project for the near future.
Treasurer – Weston – not present
Fundraising – Huebner – not present - Eric asked if we have looked at HLCC to talk about our banners to get more advertising for them going. 
Town Ball – Olson
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Snowbowl donation - $200 – the board agreed to donate $200 to the Ham Lake Snowbowl for 2015.
Registration switch – Nancy gave a report on setting up registration on our website; we will save about $175 per month so the board agreed this is a good idea.  Nancy will work with Sport Ngin on this to be ready for February 1st.
Registration fees – Nancy said she will increase the volunteer fees on the website so everyone will see those new fees now.
Field requests are in to both cities – Nancy turned field requests in to Ham Lake and East Bethel.  We can always add dates if anything comes up.   Corinne will attend the Ham Lake meeting to get final approval.

Signs for snow banks – because of the signs getting snow plowed over we will not do the registration signs this year.

Old Business – 
Other 
The next meeting is set for January 18, 2015 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Chet, Corinne seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:07pm.

